“Find another piece of paradise” that’s the message from the Lucie Blackman Trust after another drug rape in Thailand.

The father of Lucie Blackman is calling on British travellers to avoid the holiday island of  Koh Samui after an 18 year old student nurse was drug raped. The attack happened just weeks after the rape and murder of Catherine Horton who was attacked on the same island. 

Corrie-Anne Holt claims she was carried out of a bar past Thai police by two men while unconscious, and they did nothing to stop them. Several hours later she woke up on a beach after being assaulted. 

The teenager claims that after reporting it Thai Police seemed to care more about protecting the reputation of the popular tourist destination than finding her attackers. It was a full twelve hours after the assault before police allowed her to phone her family in the UK.

Tim Blackman believes the only way to force Thai authorities to take the problem of drug rape seriously is to take away business from that particular area. He suggests looking at other areas of Thailand like Phi Phi Island, off the coast of Phuket.

He says “youngsters are attracted to Koh Samui by the party lifestyle and the popular Full Moon parties. These all night drinking events make women easy targets and it makes a lot of money for local people, boycotting them would help force authorities to take the safety of our children seriously.”

For more information and interviews please contact the Lucie Blackman Trust on  01983 566083 or 01983 566713 or contact us on matt@lbtrust.org 

Notes for editor:
Tim Blackman set up The Lucie Blackman Trust which offers safety advice for young people, since his daughter Lucie was murdered in Japan five years ago. 

 

“My daughter Lucie was drugged, raped and murdered. I want to ensure other families don’t experience this nightmare and will do everything I can to keep young people safe at home or abroad.”
www.lucieblackmantrust.org 
